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REPORT TO THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

Date:  February 26, 2025 

To:  Mayor and City Council 

From:  Earle M. Chesley, P.E., General Services Director 

Marco Philippon, Water Treatment Plant Superintendent  

Subject: Penacook-Boscawen Water Precinct Boundary  

 

RECOMMENDATION 

Accept this report.   

 

DISCUSSION 

General Services’ staff has reviewed the proposed resolution to modify the boundary of the 

Penacook-Boscawen Water Precinct.  It does not have any objection to the proposed changes. 

The reason for the boundary change request is to expand the boundary on a lot identified by the 

Town of Boscawen as Tax Map 81-B, Lot 54, currently owned by the trucking company Ross 

Real Estate LLC, in order to align the boundary of the Penacook Boscawen Water Precinct with 

a new lot line.  The boundary change will occur exclusively in the Town of Boscawen.   

The proposed Boundary Adjustment will have no effect on the City of Concord water system as 

the water supply for the Penacook-Boscawen Water Precinct is self-supportive through their 

groundwater well supplies. Capacity needed for the expansion will come from their system 

which is regulated by the NH Department of Environmental Services. The City of Concord will 

not be providing any water, nor has the precinct requested any water for the boundary expansion. 

 
cc:  Jeff Hoadley 
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